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STUDENT EMPLOYMENT 

Council has received notification that
they can employ six students for six
weeks for 35 hrs per week and one
student for four weeks at 25 hrs per week.
Any students seeking summer
employment with the Town of Reidville
are reminded that they have to have their
resume submitted to the town office no
later than June 21  at 2 p.m..  Interviewsth

for summer employment will take place
on Wednesday, June 22 .   All candidatesnd

will be notified of their interview time
slot. Resumes can be dropped off at the
office, sent to the above address, faxed to
6 3 5 - 4 4 9 8  o r  e m a i l e d  t o
townofreidville@nf.aibn.com. 

Qualifications for these positions are:
-Full time student during the last school
year (2010-2011).
-Intend to return to school full time in the
fall of 2011.

SPRING CLEAN UP

It’s that time of year again when we all
like to get our properties ready for
Summer.  The town’s annual spring clean
up will take place on June 18, 2011
beginning at 8:00 a.m. This will be a one
day event....all items will be picked up
during that day by the town garbage truck.
All items for clean up are to be placed to
the edge of your property.  Please Note:
We will not be taking toxic items (oil
cans, paint cans, etc.) or tires.  

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

The town of Reidville is currently seeking
individuals to work on a Job Creation
Partnership Project.  This project will
involve renovations to the town office/
fire hall and to build a storage shed.
Applicants for these positions must
currently be receiving or had been in
receipt of Employment Insurance within
the last two years to qualify.  This is a
Service Canada top-up program. If you
have any questions please call the town
office at 635-5232.  Please drop your
resume off at the office, send it to the
address above, fax it to 635-4498  or
email it to townofreidville@nf.aibn.com.

LAND FOR SALE

For Sale: One block of land on Elms
Street, for more information call Winston
Janes at 635-3824.

For Sale: One block of land on
Riverview Road, lot size of 15,000 square

feet.  For more information call Myrtle
Rumbolt at 635-3200

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Cadets: Congratulations to the following
cadets who received awards at the Year
End Banquet on June 4, 2011:

Shania Billing received the Top Band
Award and the Petty Officers Award

Samantha Janes received the Best 3rd

Year Cadet Award and the Most
Improved Cadet Award.

Robin Reid received the Officers Award
and the Seven Year Service Award.

H o c k e y :  M i s s e d  l a s t
month.....Congratulations to Cody Reid a
members of the Deer Lake Atom All
Stars who won the Gold Medal in the
Provincial tournament in Deer Lake.

RECREATION COMMITTEE
EVENTS

Fathers Day Breakfast: There will be a
father’s day breakfast at the community
hall on June 18 from 8-11 a.m.

End of School Bash: There will be an
end of school bash for youth on June 25,
2011, at the ballfield.  This event will run
from 7:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and will
consist of a few games and a fire....marsh
mellows, wieners and beverages will be
provided.  The cost of this event is $2 per
person.  Bring your chair and roasting
sticks if you have any!

Softball: The recreation committee will
be starting a youth softball league for the
summer.  Sign up sheets will be posted
on the community bulletin boards in the
next week.

Canada Day: The recreation committee
will be celebrating Canada Day on July
1 . Please look for the posters on thest

bulletin boards in the next few days for
more information.

Over the month the committee will be
selling tickets on different items to raise
money for the playground. A salmon rod,
licence, and vest to be drawn at the
Fathers Day breakfast. A Gazebo to be
drawn at the Canada Day celebration on
July 1 .st

GARBAGE COLLECTION

Garbage collection starts at 8:00 a.m. on
Wednesday mornings please be sure it is out
on the curb by this time.  Thanks!!!
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SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name                 Age

June 9     Roger Barrett 67
June 11 Tara Pinksen 29
June 11 Eric Pittman 47
June 13 Nikita Reid 25
June 16 Dominique Stuckless 17
June 18 Beverly Pittman 48
June 19 Courtney Pittman 13
June 20 A.J. Nichols 11
June 22 Tyson Curtis  6
June 22 Cindy Budgell 54
June 22 Elizabeth Hiscock 76
June 29 Florence Reid 72
June 29 Althea Reid  ?
July 1 Don Brake 76
July 2 Abigail Reid  8
July 3 Scott Elms  ?
July 4 Timothy Curlew 20
July 7 Rose Marie Young 51
July 7 Sandra Mckay 51
July 8 Roderick Reid 47

Anniversaries:
Date           Name                       Years 
June 12   Alice & Arthur Reid 52
June 22   Darlene & Dean Pittman  ?
June 27   Jean & Doug Hiscock  ?
June 30   Doris & Lloyd Jones 38
July 4    Bonnie & Paul Reid 24
July 8     Paula & Jason Stagg  5
July 8     Crystal & Desmond Major 11
July 11   Rhonda & Byron Reid  2
July 12   Sharon & Rick Burden        20

In the last newsletter  anniversary wishes
went out to Louise and Reginald
Pittman....there was a question mark for
the amount of years....it was actually
their 50 ...Congratulations and wishesth

for many more!!!!

TAX COLLECTION

As of June 10,  the town’s collection rate for
2011 stands at 99.47%. Compared with the
same time last year, the town’s collection
rate is down  from 99.55%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account 

To those residents in
arrears and not
honoring agreements,
please note that
further action is being
taken!

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or older -
or turning 65 any time during 2010) are
eligible for an additional 5% discount.

BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee
along with the Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be holding a prize bingo

on Tuesday, June 21, 2011 at the
community hall.  Doors will open at 7
p.m.

Hope to see you there.

If you have a prize you would like to
donate to the monthly prize bingo,
please contact Terri Lynn Curlew at
636-9509  or you may drop it off at the
council office.

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

Congratulations on your bundle of joy! 
The town welcomes!!

Memphis  born on May 10, 2011. Son of
Bobbi Jo Matchim and Andrew
Nightingale and little brother to Tatiana.

HEALTH TIP

Cardio Fitness Will Help You Live
Longer
Cardio fitness, also known as cardio
respiratory endurance, is a vital part of
every exercise routine, which is geared
towards enhancing an individual’s
health and well-being. Improved
cardiovascular fitness aids in enhancing
muscular endurance and allows the body
to sustain various activities for certain
duration of time by providing oxygen-
rich blood to the lungs, heart and the
vascular system. A good cardiovascular
fitness helps improve physiologic and
psychological health through fitness
components, enhanced target rates and
intense cardio workouts.

ATV USE

There have recently been a lot of
complaints brought to the office
concerning ATV use in the area.  The
Town Clerk has spoken to the RCMP
concerning the issues. The RCMP has
requested  that if any resident has issues
they should call the RCMP directly.

ROAMING ANIMALS

A number of complaints have been
placed at the council office recently
regarding animals roaming.  Please note
that any resident has a right to call the
RCMP if this event is taking place
repeatedly and furthermore charges can
be laid.  Please note that all animals are
required to have a town tag and that
animal control for this area has
increased and any animal roaming will
be captured and subject to the town’s
animal control regulations.  For the
safety and convenience of residents,

please ensure that your pet is
secured at all times. 
 

HAPPY CANADA DAY!

The original name for Canada,
dreamed up by a parliamentary
committee in London, was "Cold
North Dominion," but that was too
long, so they abbreviated it C.N.D.
The King's Royal Governor
presented the new name to the
inhabitants, and they didn't say a
word. Just looked at him.

"Well, what do you think?" asked
the Royal Governor?

"C., eh?" said the first fellow, and
just looked at the Governor.

"N., eh?" says the second guy.

"D., eh?" says a third one. Then silence.

"Hey," says the Governor. "I like
that. It's a heck of a lot easier to
pronounce when you spell it that way."

So that's how Canada got its name.

FARMERS NEED ASSISTANCE

Reidville is a small knit family
sharing everyday life with our
farmers.  The beautiful farmers
fields we see outlining our towns
have a bigger purpose than beauty -
they are the livelihood of our
farmers, however due to four-
wheelers, bikes and trikes, this
livelihood is being endangered.  It is
impossible for all farmers to fence in
their many hundreds of acres of
fields - whether it is hay fields, sod
farms or crops.  These fields hold a
wealth of investment for our
farmers.  Owners of off-terrain
vehicles or parents of youth driving
these vehicles are asked to use
consideration when traveling the
fields of Reidville.  Your bikes/4-
wheelers maybe fun for you to use,
but on our fields, they are extremely
destructive.  Please stay off the
fields.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor  on Call...........1-800-261-0741
Fire Alarm.............................635-5600
RCMP...................................635-2173
Ambulance............................635-3020
NF Power................  1-800-474- 5711
Council Office.................     635-5232
            Fax:     635-4498
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